
 

Eildon Primary School 
Newsletter 

School Values: Respect-Integrity-Cooperation-Resilience-Achievement-Altruism 

 

Together we will develop a thriving community of creative, respectful and resilient 
learners who strive for physical, social and intellectual growth. 

Principal: Mr. Jai Harrington 
45 High Street, Eildon 3713 

 
 

Phone:    03 5774 2074 

Email:    eildon.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY                            Wednesday 9th March 2022 

Thursday 10th March   Book Fair in the library, concludes Friday 11th March 
Thursday 10th March   School Council meeting @ 6.30pm MPR 
Tuesday 15th March    Parent - Teacher interviews, concludes Friday 18th March 
Friday 8th April    Last day for Term 1 
Monday 25th April    ANZAC Day public holiday 
Tuesday 26th April    Term 2 commences 

 



 
 

 

MIDDLES 
Tristan 
 
For showing great 
care and respect 
for others, espe-
cially using his 
competent ICT 
skills to help other 
students with their 
laptops. 
 
Keep it up Tristan! 
 
 

JUNIORS 
Noah 
 
For showing Altru-
ism by trying new 
things and re-
minding  others to 
try new things. 
 
Well done  
Noah! 
 
 
 
 
 

ART AWARD 
Charlotte 
 
For  creating a 
wonderful draw-
ing of koalas in 
their habitat, us-
ing excellent, re-
alistic details. 
 
Great effort  
Charlotte! 
 

SENIORS 
James 
 
Congratulations 
James for master-
ing your 6 time 
tables. 
 
Well done! 

JUNIORS 
Charlotte 
 
For keeping very 
neat bookwork in 
her Maths books. 
 
Well done  
Charlotte! 
 
 
 
 

 

P.E. AWARD 
Kayden 
 
Kayden demon-
strated true 
sportsmanship 
throughout P.E.  
He was patient, 
aware of other’s 
ability and helped 
children around 
him experience 
success. 
SENSATIONAL! 
Keep it Kayden! 
 
 

P.E. AWARD 
Mia 
 
Mia consistently 
hit the tennis ball 
on her forehand 
side.  She demon-
strated control of 
the ball, her shots 
went straight to-
wards her partner 
many times. 
SENSATIONAL! 
Keep it up Mia! 
 
 

INDONESIAN 
Willem 
 
Willem was able 
to complete the 
Indonesian task 
today, Tentang 
Saya:  About Me. 
He achieved this 
by focussing on 
my gestures and 
thinking deeply 
about what would 
make sense. 
BAIK SEKALI 
Willem! 

INDONESIAN 
Shayla 
 
Shayla has a great 
understanding of 
our Classroom 
Functional Lan-
guage.  She can 
read many 
phrases and 
knows what I am 
asking her in Indo-
nesian. 
BAIK SEKALI 
Shayla! 

INDONESIAN 
Hunter 
 
Hunter has a great 
understanding of 
our Classroom 
Functional Lan-
guage.  He can 
read many 
phrases and know 
what I am asking 
of him in Indone-
sian. 
BAIK SEKALI 
Hunter! 

P.E. AWARD 
Cooper 
 
Cooper has been 
very enthusiastic 
during our tennis 
P.E. lessons.  He 
is listening well, 
responding to 
feedback and in-
struction and joins 
in playing co-
operatively with 
others. 
 

INDONESIAN 
Jaime 
 
Jaime was able to 
complete the In-
donesian task 
today, Tentang 
Saya:  About Me, 
independently.  
She achieved this 
by focussing on 
my gestures and 
thing deeply 
about what would 
make sense. 
BAIK SEKALI  
Jaime! 

INDONESIAN 
Connor  
 
Connor was a super star in his very first Indonesian lesson.  He 
listened attentively, answered many questions and was able to 
say his name in Indonesian correctly when it was his turn. 
BAIK SEKALI  
Connor! 



Principal’s Report Term 1 week 6 
 

The students have enjoyed playing games in the yard this week despite the strong winds. 

They continue to learn more about Our Protectors and we have seen many examples of these 
people in action along the east coast this fortnight.  

The Parents Club met last week and School Council meets tomorrow night. Many thanks to the 
parent volunteers who help run these important groups. 

Next week we have Parent Teacher Interviews at the school. We hope to see all families  

coming along. 

Next week our tutor Mrs Hartig will be back for four weeks supporting our students who are 
in need of some catching up. 

Just a reminder to all parents coming on-site that masks are still required to be worn. 

The Book Fair has been popular and thanks to Mrs Crowle for running this so well. There is 
still time so why not come down for a visit! 

Wishing everyone a nice, long weekend. 

 

Mr Jai Harrington, Principal  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

State Schools' Relief is in the very fortunate position of 
being able to assist any Victorian government school 
student by providing a vision voucher on behalf of One-
Sight (OPSM's charity arm) that covers the entire cost 
of glasses and lenses. 
 
In order to provide the voucher an application form 
needs to be filled out by Mr Harrington.  Family/carers  
need to make an appointment at the closest OPSM store 
and bring along their Medicare card.  If glasses are re-
quired, the student will then get to choose a pair of 
frames & lenses from a selected range. 

Please contact the office if your child/ren need to be as-
sessed. 

Free Pop up 
Cinema 
“Sing” 

 
This  

Saturday  
evening - 
March 12 
Riverside 

Drive, 
Eildon 

For more de-
tails 

ph:57720333 



 
Kindergarten Report 

Wednesday, 9th March 2022 
 

 
 
Books have become a big interest to the children, together they have been sharing quiet time, 
looking at picture story books.  We have been focusing on a special story called ‘Where’s the 
Green Sheep’.  The children have had this story read and re read to them and they have started 
joining in when the story is been read aloud.  An extension from this reading has been to create 
props to support the story line, these have been used by the children to role play, explore lan-
guage and apply their own imagination. 

 

There is no question that reading helps to develop children’s vocabulary, but children learn more 
vocabulary from that repeated reading and repetition.  Repetition leads to mastery, predictabil-
ity and a sense of confidence.  

 

Fine motor development is a strong focus at the moment.  Providing opportu-
nities for the children to manipulate a range of materials , this helps increase 
strength and muscle development  required to master  the use of tools such 
as pencils, scissors etc.  

 

Outside has been a buzz of activity we have created our own Dinosaur world 
near the fairy garden, this involved a lot of digging with metal  hand shovels.  
The children had to negotiate taking turns and sharing as there was only a 
limited number  of shovels. 

 

The new play house has been popular with the addition of a cane two seater, 
bathing and clothes washing station complete with pegs and clothes line.  

 

The 3 year old starter packs have arrived  
from The Department of Education and 
they have been disputed to all  3 year old 
enrolments.   

 

 Please remember to 
send your child to the 
centre with a water 
bottle and hat. 

 

Cheers  

Megan and Kass  

 



Monday 7th March - Friday 11th March 

8.50am - 9am    3.20pm - 4pm In the Library 





March 2022 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

 1 
 
Connor 
 
 

2 
 
Chaplains  
Breakfast @ 
8.30am 
 
Regional 
Swimming 
competition 

3 
 
Parent Club 
AGM 
  
New members 
welcome! 

4 
 

5 6 

7 
Finance 
meeting  
@ 5pm 

8 9 10 
 
School 
Council  
@ 6.30pm 

11 
 
 
 
Kayden 

12 13 

14 
 
Labour 
Day 
Holiday 

15 16 17 18 
 

19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

Scholastic Book Fair this week 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 


